
Dollar News  

dollarcommunity.org.uk  Dollar Community Council  

May 2012 

Community Plan now in place  

now even bigger!!!  
 

28 pages of local 
news  

 
1500 copies delivered free 
to every house within the 

Community Council 
boundary  

Gala Day 

Saturday June 2nd  

Gala King, Robert Reid and 
Gala Queen, Kirsty Balmer  

 
See pages 8 -9 for full details  

As some of you might be aware, Dollar Community Council has made the 
decision to formulate a Community Plan for the town listing the wishes and 
expectations of residents with regard to development and growth over the next 
25 years. Clackmannanshire Council are in the process of formulating their 
Local Development Plan, which will go to the elected members at the end of 
June 2012. This plan will set out their take on the likely development of the 
whole county, and DCC felt it important that the residents should have some 
influence on its content, hence the Community Plan.  Meetings were held with 
Clacks Council officers prior to committing to the Plan, and they assured DCC 
that if the Community Council went to the considerable trouble and expense 
of such a plan, Clacks Council would most definitely take note of its findings in 
their final submission to the elected members. It was felt that when setting up a 
working group to guide this process along, it was important that there was as 
much representation as possible from members of the public as well as the 
major institutions in the town. At the end of the working group and 
formulation stage, the draft plan was open for consultation with the wider 
population and a series of open meetings were arranged to allow comments 
and suggestions from all. Below are the main points to be included in the 
Community Plan, which of course will have gone to Clacks Council by the time 
this Dollar News is published. 

First of all the group wanted to set out what the present situation was in 
Dollar, and it was agreed that there were many pluses and a few minuses for 

(Continued on page 4) 

Dollar from a new perspective following the timber harvesting on Hillfoot Hill 
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The Vanilla Pod  

coffee shop & bistro  

Morning / afternoon coffee 
Home baking & light lunches 

Full evening bistro menu 
Outside Catering 
Private Parties 

J. B. McKelvie 
Tel: 01259 743737 

24 Bridge Street, Dollar, FK14 7DE 

Adult Swimming Sessions and 
Water based exercise  

Dollar Academy Swimming Pool 

Lane swimming  
Monday 7 ï 9pm 

 Thursday 7 ï 8pm 
Aquacise  

8 ï 9pm Thursday  

Membership options available 

For further details contact  
07899 758157 

splash_group@btinternet.com 

Terms and Conditions apply 

 

C a r r e g 

Therapy  
 

Holistic Therapies  

Acupuncture + Hypnotherapy  

Aesthetic Medicine  

Velashape ® + Powerplate ®  

 

18 Bridge Street, Dollar  
01259 742890  

carregtherapy.co.uk  

ROBERT A HERD 

Joiner and Builder  

3 Murray Place  

Dollar  

Tel: 01259 742663  

EXTENSIONS - WINDOWS 
KITCHENS 

Health Centre News  

dollarhealthcentre.org.uk  

Refurbishment  

Those of you who have visited the 
health centre lately will have noticed 
that weõve undergone quite an 
extensive refurbishment and re-
decoration.  We have had new units 
fitted in some of the consulting rooms, 
new flooring in all consulting rooms, 
upgraded our television which we 
intend to use for advertising our 
services to patients, and been fully 
redecorated.  The change that most 
everyone will notice, however, is that 
NHS Forth Valley has provided the 
surgery with an automatic front door.  
This is a huge investment in the 
security of the health centre and helps 
tremendously with access and egress 
for our elderly, infirm and disabled 
patients and staff.  We do hope that 
the new changes will benefit everyone. 

Travel Clinic Services  

If you have been advised that, or you 
think that you may need to have travel 
vaccinations prior to your holiday, 
please ensure that you pop into the 
surgery and ask for a travel form.  We 
need a completed travel form returned 
to the surgery for every member of 
your family intending to travel abroad 
at least 8 weeks before your departure 
date.  This is to allow for an adequate 
assessment of your requirements, time 
for ôcoursesõ of vaccines to be 
administered, and more importantly, 
time for the vaccines to take effect and 
protect you!  Unfortunately we are 
unable to provide a travel service to 
any patient living in Dollar but not 
fully registered with the practice.  
Details of local travel clinics can be 
found on our website.  

Yellow Fever Vaccination  

The practice is an accredited Yellow 
Fever Vaccination Centre.  This is a 
private service.  We can administer and 
certify administration of yellow fever 
vaccines for all patients ð not just those 
registered with Dollar Health Centre. 
Call 742120 and ask for an 
appointment with the practice nurse.  
The charge is £60 per person.  

Appointments  

Recently, there have been a growing 
number of patients attending late for 
their appointments.  The surgery runs a 
tight schedule of appointments and 
every effort is made to try and ensure 
we run these appointments to time.  
For us to do that, we need you to 
remember that routine appointments 
are 15 minutes in length and we also 
need you to attend for your 
appointments on time.  We may be 
unable to accommodate late-comers 
and may ask you to reschedule your 
appointment.  

On the Web  

We have recently created Facebook 
and Twitter accounts for the practice.  
The aim is to try and provide patients 
with real-time information about our 
services and also for health promotion.  
Please ôlikeõ and ôfollowõ us at 
facebook.com/dollarhealthcentre and 
twitter.com/DollarHC (@DollarHC)  

The practiceõs website has recently 
been re-vamped with lots of useful 
information, including downloadable 
travel vaccination request forms and 
details on local external travel clinics 
are now available online. 

Steven Ebsworth 
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A Geddes  

Joiners and Contractors  
All types of joinery work 

undertaken  

20 Tarmangie Drive  

Dollar  

Tel: 01259 743250  
Mob: 07891 079547  

Holiday  
Club  

 

13
th 

- 17
th

 August  

Burnside Hall  

10 ï 12.30 

For more information please 
contact  

Helen Silk 743636  

Organised by the Churches in Dollar 
and Muckhart 

A carer is someone of any age who, 
without payment, looks after or 
provides help and support to a partner, 
child, relative, friend or neighbour who 
could not manage without their help 
due to age, physical or mental ill-health, 
addiction or disability. 

Looking after a loved one can be very 
rewarding, however, many carers face 
emotional, financial and practical 
difficulties as a result of their caring 
role, which can have an impact on their 
own health and wellbeing. 

The Princess Royal Trust Carers 
Centre (Falkirk & Clackmannanshire) 
aims to ensure that carers are 
recognised and  valued, receive the 
information and support they need to 
allow them to care with confidence and 
in good health, and are empowered to 
have a life of their own outside caring.  

We can provide: 

¶ information on local services, such 
as respite and community care, and 
how to access them; 

¶ help to apply for welfare benefits 
and grants; 

¶ a regular newsletter for carers; 

¶ a range of information packs for 
carers; 

¶ one to one emotional support; 

¶ befriending; 

¶ social activities; 

¶ support for carers at the Forth 
Valley Royal Hospital and the 
Clackmannanshire Community 
Healthcare Centre; 

¶ opportunities to get involved in the 
planning of services; 

¶ support for young carers; 

¶ volunteering opportunities; 

¶ training and group support; 

Your local Carers office is located in 
Ludgate House, Mar Place, Alloa.  If 
you would like more details about our 
services including our local carer 
support groups and activities please 
contact Sharon Morgan - email 
alloaoffice@centralcarers.co.uk.or 
phone 01259 226839. 

Sharon Morgan 

Support for Local Carers  

carersfalkirk.org.uk  

Carers Coffee Morning  

All carers are welcome to attend 
our monthly Coffee Morning which 

is held on the last Thursday of 
each month (except December) in 
the Castle Campbell at 10.00am.  

AMS Painters and 

Decorators  

All interior and exterior work 
undertaken  

phone for a free, no  

obligation, quote  

Alison Syme  

07703 526552 

 

W J SHEPHERD 

& SONS LTD 

JOINERS & MAIN CONTRACTORS  

Established 1989  

A Company you can trust  

Tel: 01259 750775 
Mob: 07778 370675 

Kitchens Double Glazing 

Attic Conversions Extensions 

Doors/Locks UPVC Fascia 
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the flower room 
   Monday - Thursday 9am - 5pm 

   Friday 9am - 5.45pm 

   Saturday 9 - 2pm 

35 Bridge Street 

Tel: 01259 740218 

zoemacleod@btconnect.com 

living in the town and drew up the 
following list: 

Strengths 

¶ Strong rural connection  

¶ Open views of countryside - from 
most points in town  

¶ Spectacular approach routes 
coming into the town 

¶ Framed viewpoints - related to 
landscape, topography, and the 
street pattern  

¶ Range of amenities - urban benefits 
within a rural setting  

¶ Common themes in architectural 
detailing - materials, fenestration, 
rhythm  

¶ Varying roofline - unique feature of 
town particularly Bridge Street.  

¶ Compact nature of town - 
promotion of ôsustainable 
communitiesõ 

Weaknesses 

¶ No greenbelt to protect the 
environs to the south and east of 
the town 

¶ Planning for infill development 
haphazard 

¶ Young people have to leave ð 
cannot get on property ladder  

¶ Parking: need to change mind-sets; 
maybe due to changing styles in 
shopping; must be central 

¶ Lack of dedicated coach parking  

¶ Reduced number of retail units: 
how can we stem decline? need to 
support existing businesses; peoples 
changing shopping habits 

¶ Poor and insufficient street 
f u r n i t u r e ,  q u e s t i o n a b l e 
environmental quality along Bridge 
Street  

¶ Extensive stretches of bland and 
patched tarmac, lack of greenery, 
no street trees 

¶ Lack of social and affordable 
housing; Impact on attracting 
young people/families 

¶ Lack of affordable rental housing 

Opportunities 

¶ Opportunity to make Bridge Street 
ôspecialõ  

¶ Access to the wider countryside - 
not fully utilised  

¶ Need to strike a balance between 
ôgreenbeltõ and ôaccess to 
countrysideõ   

¶ Mountain biking routes ð potential 
private sector involvement 

Threats 

¶ Heavy traffic flows and speeds; 
over development; inappropriate 
development; poor planning 
controls  

¶ Lack of facilities - shops and 
parking; Poor public transport; 
Potential loss of amenities  

¶ People leave due to lack of 
affordable housing; Loss of quality 
agricultural land  

¶ Population ôtippingõ point - future 
facilities and growth; 

After much discussion and consensus, 
the working group formulated a 
òMission Statementó: 

òDollar will be an attractive and 
vibrant rural town, offering a safe 
and friendly environment in which 
to live, work and visit.  Building 
upon its community spirit, strong 
historic and educational roots, 
Dollar must continue to evolve 
towards a sustainable and 
prosperous future.ó 

The group then set out the following 
aims for the town. 

1. Attractive & Rural - Enhancing 
environmental quality 

Increased community input into 
maintenance; More effective 
coordination of community 
activities (linked to aim of Safe & 
Friendly); Improvements to the 
approach roads and welcome 
signing; Enhancements to the 
public realm of Bridge Street; 
Mapping, signposting and extension 
of pathways between the town and 
countryside; Interpretation of the 
town and its many historic assets; 
Burnside Improvement Project. 

2. Vibrant - Enriching the 
community and its economy 

Improved broadband connectivity; 
Planning regulation to safeguard 
retail units; Townscape Heritage 
Project (including shop front 
improvements); Initiatives to 

(Continued from page 1) encourage more local use of shops; 
Reformat ion of  a t raders 
association; Provision of new 
office and workshop spaces. 

3. Safe & Friendly - Bringing 
people together 

Coordination of new development 
across the town; Community 
centre of sporting excellence; 
Lighting strategy. 

4. Historic & Educational - 
Celebrating the past, nurturing 
the future 

Bespoke design interpretative 
signage; Visitor marketing; 
Establishment of an events / 
festival programme; Themed town 
trails. 

5. Sustainable & Prosperous - 
Accommodating the townõs 
continued evolution  

Establishing a local housing 
association; Planning for new 
housing at a medium level density 
including updating infrastructure; 
Development in a framework of 
green links and spaces including 
any community facilities; Providing 
urban design guidance to ensure 
high quality. 

The consultants then took this 
information and created a draft 
Community Plan which went to public 
consultation and was delivered to 
Clacks Council for their cognisance 
before amending their Local 
Development Plan and sending it for 
approval by the members. It should be 
noted that this Plan will be flexible 
enough to take note of any changes 
that will be forthcoming in the future 
of Dollar. 

Mick Rice 

Community Plan explained  
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MUCKHART 

Morning Coffee, Lunch 
Afternoon Tea 

All food freshly prepared and all cakes 
lovingly home baked 

New range of take home, 
home cooked meals 

Open 7 days 

Wide range of Gifts, Handbags, 
Scarves and Jewellery 

Outside Catering 

Reservations call 01259 781322 
www.monasofmuckhart.co.uk 

MONA'S Coffee Shop 

Spring is in the air and fresh from a 
variety of Easter activities at the end of 
last term our wee ones are looking 
forward to spending more time outside 
and especially the upcoming annual 
Duck Race taking place on 19th May.  
Ducks will be racing as usual at 10am 
down Dollar Burn followed by lots of 
fun for all the family, including a 
Makers Market, at the Civic Centre.   

Itõs been another busy 6 months with a 
Toy Sale in November, visits from 
Santa, Burns celebrations, a visit from 
Pudsey Bear, Motherõs day, and Egg 
hunts Dollarsõ youngest have had 
plenty to keep them entertained.  We 
have also recently hosted our 
fundraising Quiz Night, a great chance 
for lots of laughs, which proved to be 
as popular as ever and enjoyed by all 
who attended. 

Dollar Under Fives continues to offer 
a range of services catering for Dollarõs 
newest additions up to the age of 4 
through our well attended groups 
which run throughout the week.  Baby 
Group, running on Thursdays from 
10.30-11.45am in the Scout Hall, has 
recently recruited a new volunteer 
Charlotte offering a spare pair of hands 
to help new Mumõs to enjoy a cuppa 
and a chat.  Toddler Group continues 
to open its doors on Wednesdays from 
9.30-11.30am (term-time) in the 
Burnside Hall offering lots of space 
and toys for every playful tot along 

with a tasty snack.  These are drop-in 
sessions run by volunteers but once 
your toddlers are ready for the next 
step, Dollar Under Fives also runs a 
Playgroup which provides a wonderful 
opportunity for children from 2 years 
and 9 months up to their pre-school 
year.  Playgroup runs term-time 
Monday to Friday from 9.15-11.45am 
in the Civic Centre and the sessions are 
run by qualified staff providing for 
many their first taste of life away from 
Mum.  Playgroup organises regular 
open days but if you would like to 
learn more about this provision we 
would encourage you to get in touch.  

You can contact us by email 
dollar_under_fives@yahoo.co.uk and 
find out more about our activities on 
our website. 

Andrea Dodd 

Under Fives  

dollarunderfives.org.uk  

Hi there to all you budding Andy 
Murray's - just to let you know that 
you would be most welcome at Dollar 
Tennis Club especially if you bring 
some sunny weather with you! 

The tennis club is located on Bogton 
Place and has 4 all-weather courts (3 
floodlit artificial grass and 1 hard 
court) allowing play all year round. 

The club has Veterans, Ladies, Men's 
and Junior teams and runs social 
tennis evenings and tournaments as 
well as inter club matches for all levels 
of ability.  So regardless of your 
standard, from complete beginner to 
seasoned competitor why not come 
along and join the fun.  Courts are also 
available to hire by non-members at 
very reasonable rates. 

Our club coach, Gordon Watson has a 
wide variety of teaching sessions 
throughout the week for all ages and 
all levels, for both members and non-
members. As well as Junior and Kids 
sections it is hoped that a new class 
Teddytennis for 3-4 year olds will 
commence this summer, which is great 
for young eye/hand co­ordination. 

For more information on club 
membership or court booking please 
contact club secretary Casha McNab 
on 01259 742081 

For details re coaching classes, 
Gordon Watson can be contacted: 
01324 635633 

Hugh Sutherland 

Tennis Club  
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Thereõs nothing to beat listening to a 
live concert, whether itõs a soloist, a 
small band or a mighty symphony 
orchestra, each one is very special. In 
Dollar, weõre very fortunate because we 
have the Dollar Music Society which, 
each year, puts on a series of five 
concerts, bringing world-class 
musicians right to the heart of our 
community.  

The season runs from October to 
March each year. Last season almost 
500 people attended the concerts 
which were all held in the Gibson Hall, 
Dollar Academy.   

Last seasonõs concerts included 
performances from the Nova Scotia 
Jazz Band, the young classical guitarist 
Sean Shibe playing alongside the 
outstanding cellist, Robert Irvine, 

Bordersõ-born mezzo-soprano Jennifer 
Logan, Perth-born, international 
pianist Alasdair Beatson and, last but 
not least, the Glasgow String Quartet. 

Julian Reeves, from Dollar Music 
Society, said: òWeõve had a lot of fun 
putting together a programme of music 
that had something for everyone. The 
Gibson Hall is a wonderful venue 
where you can hear every note and see 
every move the musicians make.  You 
can get closer to the music than is ever 
possible in larger venues.  Judging by 
the enthusiasm of the audiences, they 
really enjoy our concerts.ó 

Details of next yearõs season have just 
been released, and the good news is 
that Dollar Music Society has been able 
to hold tickets at last yearõs prices. The 
programme is as varied as ever. 

The concerts are subsidised by 
Enterprise Music Scotland, supported 
by The National Lottery through 
Creative Scotland. As a result, the 
concerts are very reasonably priced at 
£8 on the door (accompanied children 
are admitted for free).  Season tickets 
for the five concerts will be £28. 

Season tickets will be available at 
Dollar Music Society's pre-season 
coffee morning which will be held at 
the Burnside Hall, Dollar on Saturday, 
22 September, or at the first concert. 

For more information about Dollar 
Music Society, visit our website. 

Julian Reeves 

musicindollar.org.uk  

Music in Dollar  

2012/13 Programme  

6 October  
Swing 2012  

plus Brian Kellock on Piano 

10 November  
Andrea Gajic & Anna Rastopchina  

violin and piano 

19 January  
Northern Lights Wind Quintet  

flute, oboe, clarinet, horn, bassoon 

23 February  
Stelle  

four singers plus accompanist 

23 March  
Beinn Artair Piano Trio  

piano, violin, cello 

The Nova Scotia Jazz Band  

The 2nd Dollar 
S c o u t 
G r o u p 
h a s 
continued 
to grow 
and thrive over the last few years and 
offers a whole range of activities for 
children across Beavers, Cubs and 
Scouts.  Children can start Beavers at 
age 6, moving on to Cubs at age 8 and 
then on to Scouts around 10 ½. 

Normally this article would contain a 
plea for funding. We are however, this 
time around, making a huge plea for 
more leaders!  Scouting in Dollar has 
almost become too successful and will 
soon reach a crisis point.  Success is 
not normally a problem but, in this 
case, it means that across Beavers, 
Cubs and Scouts the number of 
children wanting to join far exceeds 
the places available.  The problem is 
now so acute that it is no longer just 
the children on the waiting lists who 
cannot get a place but also the children 
already within Beavers, Cubs and 
Scouts who are unable to progress to 
the next section. 

The only way to resolve this issue is to 
recruit new Leaders and set up 
additional Beavers, Cubs and Scout 
groups.  There is, undoubtedly, a level 
of commitment as a Leader but there 
is, equally, a huge level of reward.  As 
with all things, the more people who 
help, the less work there is for each 
individual and there is also the added 
benefit of securing your child a space 
if you choose to be a Leader! 

As it stands there are many children 
who will not enjoy the full Scouting 
experience in Dollar and we are 
looking to resolve this issue, with your 
help.  The children benefit hugely 
from the variety of activities on offer 
and there are many opportunities for 
the children to be outdoors ð which is 
a welcome break from some of their 
more sedentary screen-based activities! 

So please, your Scout group needs 
you!  If you would like some more 
information please contact the 
secretary, Fiona Wil l iams on 
fiona@ewilliams.co.uk 

Fiona Williams 

Scouting in the Town  
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Now a PDSA 
PetAid Practice 

covering postcodes FK11 - FK14 

night and we hope to hold more 
throughout the year.  

Our next fundraiser,  Whisky 
Wednesday, a whisky pairing evening, 
will be on 6th June at the Castle 
Campbell Hotel. The best of Scottish 
food will be paired with unusual and 
prestigious whiskies in this unique 

event kindly supported by Diageo.  
Please keep an eye open for further 
details about tickets or phone Joanne 
on 07799 037629 to reserve your space 
as numbers will be restricted.  We must 
also thank Mo again for his continuous 
support with his very successful book 
shelf - to date he has raised £150!!  
This is a fantastic amount and helps us 
with everyday costs such as printing 
and stationery.  Please do use this great 
little resource and keep any good 
books for re-circulation. 

If you would like to become a member 
of our group, it is free and merely a 
show of support which will help with 
our funding bids.  There is no onus on 
you to commit to anything.  If you 
would like any further information 
please contact us on the above phone 
n u m b e r  o r  b y  e m a i l  a t 
dbag@burnside.org.uk.  You may join 
the Group via our website. 

Joanne Rogers 

Burnside Action Group  

dollarburnside.org.uk  

The Burnside floodlit for the Queenôs Coronation in 1953 
Photo from the current Diamond Jubilee Exhibition at Dollar Museum (see page xx for details) 

The Dollar Burnside Action Group is 
now up and running and starting to 
see results after nearly a yearõs work.  
The first step in our process of 
regenerating the Burnside is to 
commission an objective feasibility 
study for which we have secured a 
substantial amount of funding from 
Awards 4 All, along with a very 
generous donation from Dollar Civic 
Trust from the proceeds of the Dollar 
2012 Calendar - many thanks to all 
involved.   

We have also raised £650 from our 
very successful Burnside Supper at 
The Italian Kitchen in January.  Huge 
thanks go to Mo for allowing us to use 
his restaurant and kitchen,  Brian 
Devlin for his wonderful haggis,  The 
Coop for their fab crusty bread,  The 
Flower Room for lovely floral centre 
pieces, Matt Varty, chef at the Kingõs 
Seat for his advice and guidance on 
cooking for large numbers, Jackie 
Smith, waitress at Kingõs Seat for 
helping us provide excellent service on 
the night, David Nelson for 
passionately Addressing the Haggis 
and last but not least Gregor Stewart 
who piped the Haggis in beautifully. 
Thank you to all who came and 
supported us - it was a very enjoyable 
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The yearõs Gala Queen is Kirsty 
Balmer. Kirsty has been at 
Strathdevon since Nursery School and 
will be very sad to leave at the end of 
term although she is looking forward to 
starting High School. Kirsty said ò I 
was so excited when Mrs. Boyd told 
me Mr. Pedie had pulled my name out 
to be this yearõs Gala Queen.  Most of 
my family live in Falkirk, but they are 
all coming over on Gala Day, it will be 
an amazing day.ó 

Kirsty's attendants this year are Ellen 
Culfeather, Emily Toon and Daisy 
Wilton. 

Ellen is 10 years old 
and has lived in 
Dollar for 8 years.  
H e r  h o b b i e s 
include shopping, 

listening to music hanging out with 
friends and reading books and 
magazines. 

Emily will be nine 
in July and goes to 
S t r a t h d e v o n 
Primary School.  
She  loves to read 
and writes her own 
stories.  She also 
enjoys going to Cubs and swimming. 

Daisy is 5 years old 
and in P1 at 
Strathdevon.  She 
moved to Dollar 
from Devon 2 years 
ago.  Daisy loves to 
be busy and is a 
Rainbow, a member of Dollarphins 

and is learning ballet with Alloa Ballet 
Company.  

Robert Reid is 2012 Gala King.  
Robert is 12 and attends Strathdevon 
Primary School.  He has lived in Dollar 
all his life with sister, Kirsty, who is 19 
and in the Royal Navy.  He is learning 
to play the drums in the Alloa Bowmar 
Pipe Band and enjoys running, football 
and rugby. 

Attending Robert are James Hunter, 
Ben Clarke and Thomas Garry. 

James was born in 
2002 and attends 
Strathdevon.  He 
lives in Dollar with 
Mum, Dad and sister 
Suzanne.  His 
hobbies include 
football swimming and Tae Quan Do.  

Ben is  eight and a half years old and in 
Prep 4 at Dollar 
Academy. He loves 
playing and watching 
football.  Messi is  his 
favourite player.  He 
also enjoys hanging 
out with his best 
buddy, Orri,  in his den which his mum 
converted from a shed. 

Thomas attends Prep 1 at Dollar 
Academy and has lived in Dollar all his 
life 

Gala Day - Saturday June 2nd  

This yearôs Gala Party practising on the steps of the Civic Centre 
from left to right Daisy Wilton, Emily Toon, Ellen Culfeather, Kirsty Balmer, Robert Reid, James 

Hunter and Ben Clarke. Missing from the photo is Thomas Garry. 

Gala King, Robert Reid Gala Queen, Kirsty Balmer 

Gala Day 
Saturday June 2nd  


